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UPDATE ON BLIND CHEETAH

In this year’s first newsletter we reported on a blind cheetah, a mother of 3 cubs, who had been
operated on to have cataracts removed. In December last year, only one of her eyes could be operated on
due to the presence of infection in the second eye.

In April, Dr Gary Baner, a veterinary opthamologist from the Animal Eye Clinic in Cape Town,
returned to perform the operation on the second eye.

She was put on cortisone and antibiotics for 12 days following the operation and after 5 days we could
tell that the operation had been a complete success. Except for the first 70cm  directly in front of her
cyes, where vision would be blurred due to the removal of the lenses, her eyesight had been restored.

It has been amazing to watch the transformation from a confused and stumbling cheetah to a confident | Cheetah qulfﬁﬁ
mother proudly walking around with her cubs. ‘Canip,

It is now time to find this family a new home where she can be radio-collared in order to monitor her
progress and whether she now succeeds in teaching her cubs to hunt.
' Carla Conradie

Gt | May we fetched an 8 week old, female leopard cub from Kalkfeld. The farmer
ROXE‘i‘TE's found it swimming in a reservoir, managed to catch it and put it in the salt room for

ARRIVAL the night. She had obviously lost her mother, who may have been shot or poisoned.
Roxette was extremely thin, only weighing 2.8 kilograms when she arrived. Her nose
was running and her fur falling out. We put her into a crate for warmth and security,
until we were sure she was going to survive and also eating well. She was then introduced to Boris, a 3
month old leopard, who we iold you about in the last newsletter. Roxette took a while to venture out of
her crate but ever since they have been the greatest of friends. Carla Conradie

NEW TIGRESS CAMP

Don’t think from the title of this article that AfriCat are trying to save tigers in Namibia. This new 150-
hectare cheetah camp has been named in honour of Tigress Productions, a UK based film company.
Tigress paid for the costs of the camp in return for the opportunity to film cheetahs. The camp was
intended to be a new home for Chinga, Caeser and Chui together with Nandi and Cheetah.
Unfortunately Chui and Cheetah do not get on as well as we had hoped, so in the interim they alternate
this new home until such time as they get on a little better. Carla Conradie




